



We will meet at the Clubhouse on 
for the April 10th club meeting. 
Bring a comfortable folding chair 
as we are still developing a 
furniture plan to replace what 
was destroyed in TS Helene. 

 


RANGE UPDATES

We were able to contract with 
Moretz Paving to gravel the roads 
and fix erosion from TS Helene. 
The gravel will slowly compact 
with vehicle traffic and spring 
rains. The club used forty dump 
trucks of gravel to fix the damage. 
The funds authorized in March 
were used judiciously. 


Make sure to drive at 10mph on 
the driveway into the Club. We 
will be installing two rubber 
speed bumps. 

 

Club House has a heater and 
electricity. The walls have been 
patched and painted.  We still 
have to get new bathroom 
fixtures and the office area 
rebuilt. The portable restroom is 
the solution for now. 


 

 


 


NEW MEMBERS

The following folks have started 
the process to join the Club:


- Pat Stevenson

- Ben Sever


DISCIPLINE UPDATES

This month the various disciplines 
restart their competitions. 

The trap / skeet teams are still 
wrestling with hardware and 
infrastructure challenges, due to 
TS Helene.  Steel Challenge and 
Defensive Pistol clubs are ready 
to host.  

RANGE UPDATES (CONT)

Great work by the Treasurer 
Donny in procuring a 40’ storage 
container to replace the building 
destroyed by TS Helene. The 
discipline teams will use this to 
store the hardware for the 
matches. 


We are still trying to find an 
electrical company that has the 
technical expertise to fix the 
badge reader and get the gate 
functioning again. Linked to that 
effort, we have to buy 
replacement badges and program 
them for the new members, and 
any current members that have 
lost theirs. 


Work day this Saturday, April 5th 
from 9AM to 1PM. Bring yard 
work tools, wheelbarrows, and 
plenty of water. Dan Lofaro is the 
point of contact at 
lofarodaniel@yahoo.com.


HUGE THANKS TO THE WORK CREWS!

A crew of volunteers has 
contributed their time and 
muscle to fixing the Clubhouse 
and ranges. We are planning a 
cook out to celebrate their hard 
work and the re-opening of the 
Club. More to follow! 
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